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1.  Mr. Meyers called the meeting to order at 8:00pm.

Mr. Meyers opened the meeting by reviewing what the AIDC 100 has done in the past and

reviewed the challenges for the group in the future. Primary challenge is to figure out what the 

group wants to do and to figure out how to engage more members. Should the Leadership 

Council (Council) create projects then try and get members involved, or should the Council 

solicit ideas from the membership? One challenge raised is the diversity of the members (active 

in the AIDC industry, active in other industries, retired).

Mr. Hicks suggested the AIDC 100 should be a pressure group. It is felt that with the knowledge 

and experience of the group that they would be effective in some sort of lobbying role, or 

formulating a position or opinion on specific topics. The idea of creating white papers on specific 

topics was raised, and Mr. Hicks mentioned that there is a current need for a white paper on the 

Bar Code vs RFID topic.

Mr. Hicks was asked if he would be willing to develop an outline and structure for a white paper

on the topic of Bar Code vs. RFID. Mr. Hicks agreed to develop the white paper structure and 

send to the Council by the end of October for review and comments.

The Council indicated that part of the process for creating white papers is to determine how

best to promote them. For the Bar Code vs. RFID paper it was suggested that the paper be sent 

to Consumer Groups since they are ones that seem to promote the loss of privacy concerns with 

RFID.

2. Dilling and Percival Awards



Dilling Award
Mr. Meyers distributed a summary of an email from Dan Mullen of AIM regarding the AIDC 100 participating in the Dilling Award process. Dan proposed to the AIM Board that the AIDC 100 take the lead in the nominations process for the Award. The AIM Board agreed with this proposal and they instructed Dan to work with the AIDC 100 on the specific working arrangements. In the email, Dan proposed the following:

· AIM and the AIDC 100 agree to circulate the call for Dilling Award Nominations to all members

· A group of the AIDC 100 would review nominees submitted and forward qualified candidates to the AIM Board, who then would select the recipient

It was suggested that Bonney Shuman, as project leader for the Council on the Dilling Award, should continue to work with AIM on this proposal.

Percival Award
Mr. Roberts mentioned he has a call scheduled with Dan Mullen on Monday, October 6 to discuss the Percival Award.  Mr. Roberts indicated he would like to see the Percival Award also moved to the AIM Annual Meeting venue since there no longer seems to be any interest from Advanstar to make the Awards event a success at the trade show venue. The Council agreed that it would be good to have the Percival Award as part of the Awards venue at the AIM meetings.

3. AIDC 100 Library

The question raised for the library is whether it should become a bigger focus with materials in an on-line searchable format? The Council agreed that at least some of the material should become available on-line. It was mentioned that a presentation would be made to the AIDC 100 members at their meeting the next day by Jason Torre of Stony Brook University.

4. Rick Bushnell Proposal

Mr. Bergé summarized a proposal by Rick Bushnell to hold Information Sessions hosted by the AIDC 100.  The purpose of the sessions would be to generate revenue for the AIDC 100 as well as gain exposure for the AIDC 100. Members of the Council would largely handle the duties associated with producing the sessions (developing topics, selecting speakers, marketing and promotion) on a volunteer basis. Suggested funding arrangements would be for the first $500.00 of revenue collected to go to Quad II for expenses associated with time to set-up the sessions and the cost of the teleconference call. Remaining revenue after the first $500.00 would be split 50/50 between the AIDC 100 and Quad II.

The Council discussed a potential conflict of interest concern raised if members of industry companies, and members of the AIDC 100, are speakers. The Council also determined that since promotion of the sessions is key to successful revenue generation, they would like to have more details on how promotion usually occurs. The Council also expressed their desire to know more about the specific expenses associated with the teleconference calls. 

Based on the need for more information, and the fact that it is premature to develop a fund raising project until such time that there is a useful need for funds, the Council tabled a decision on involvement with producing information sessions.  

5. Other organization(s) relationship

The Council briefly discussed the need for the AIDC 100 to form relationships with other organizations. It was agreed that specific projects needed to be established before appropriate groups could be identified to form working relationships.

6. Funding and dues

The Council discussed the problem in raising funds from previous volunteer assessments. One problem with the current structure of the AIDC 100 is that members are selected for membership and there is no requirement to pay dues. Another issue is that members of any type of volunteer group need a purpose for funds before they feel the need to pay.

The Council agreed that a change is needed in the current requirements for new members to let them know that there is an annual requirement for funds. There also needs to be communication with the current members about the need for annual funding once specific needs for funds are established.

The Council discussed the idea of providing a list of members who have paid their annual assessment. at the Business Meeting on October 3 The Council decided that it was not appropriate or necessary to review a list of who had paid the assessment at the October 3 meeting, nor to decide if an inactive category should be created.

The Council reviewed current use of funds and the biggest expense item at this point is cost to maintain the current AIDC 100 web site. Currently that approximates $300.00 annually.  Mr. Roberts volunteered to look into hosting the AIDC 100 web site on his company server free of charge to the AIDC 100.

7. Industry Standards Involvement


The Council did not spend time discussing this issue as it was felt some ideas for involvement would be generated from the panel discussion being held the next day.

8. Public Relations

The Council agreed that the most important need for the AIDC 100 is public relations. The AIDC 100 has little exposure currently and a plan needs to be developed to promote the organization. The Council asked that the co-leaders of this area, Rick Bushnell and Larry Roberts, develop a PR plan and submit to the Council by the end of November. The plan is to include suggestions for internal communications to the AIDC 100 members as well as external exposure for the organization, including press releases for the announcement of new members.

9. Annual Meeting

Mr. Meyers indicated that there have been four offers/suggestions for location to hold the next meeting of the AIDC 100. 

· Craig Harmon offered to host the group at his home

· Al Wurz offered to host the meeting at his home in Marco Island

· Stony Brook University expressed their desire to again host the group

Mr. Roberts mentioned that the group should consider having the next meeting in conjunction with the AIM Annual Meeting, which is scheduled for March 2004 in Atlanta. This would allow the group the opportunity to attend the Awards function and, if desired, attend some of the AIM committee meetings or value-added presentations.

The Council agreed to present the idea of having the next meeting in conjunction with the AIM Annual meeting in March, and/or returning to Stony Brook, to the members at the Business Meeting on October 3, 2003.

10.     Member Survey to Obtain Pulse?
    The Council decided not to do any more surveys at this time.

11.     AIDC 100 Charter

    Mr. Meyers distributed a copy of the current charter for the AIDC 100. He asked that the

    Council review the charter and provide any comments or suggested changes to Mr. Berge as 

    soon as possible. Mr. Bérge will provide a revised draft to the Council by the end of October.

 12.
Memoirs
During dinner the night before a suggestion was made that members of the AIDC 100 should write their memoirs of experiences during their careers in the industry. It was agreed this was a good idea and would be presented to the membership at the Business Meeting on October 3.

13.
Topics to Include in the General Business Meeting

It was agreed the following topics are to be presented to the members during their business meeting on October 3:

· Development of a structure for creating white papers

· Dilling and Percival Awards to be presented at the AIM Annual Meeting

· The development of intensive external public relations and internal communications vehicles.

· Location options for next AIDC 100 Meeting

· Writing of individual memoirs

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:15 pm.

 Respectfully submitted,
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